CHILI TOWN BOARD April 10, 2024

A regular meeting of the Chili Town Board was held on April 10, 2024 at the Chili Town Hall, 3333 Chili Avenue, Rochester, New York 14624 at 7:00 p.m. The meeting was called to order by Supervisor David Dunning.

PRESENT:

Councilman DeCory; Councilman Slattery, Councilwoman Sperr, Councilman Valerio and Supervisor David Dunning.

ALSO PRESENT:

Dawn Forte, Supervisor's Secretary; Sandra Hewlett, Stenographer; Jared Hirt, Counsel for the Town; Virginia Ignatowski, Town Clerk; Daniel Knapp, Director of Finance; David Lindsay, Commissioner of Public Works/Highway Superintendent; Councilman Slattery, Deputy Town

Supervisor; Scott Bonnewell, Insurance Counselor.

The invocation was given by Virginia Ignatowski.

The Pledge of Allegiance was cited. The fire safety exits were identified for those present.

PRESENTATIONS/ANNOUNCEMENTS:

Brent Jensen, EFPR Group, LLP – 2023 Financial Statements

SUPERVISOR DUNNING: We are going to start tonight with a presentation. Brent Jensen is here from our auditing group to kind of discuss our 2023 financials.

Take it away, Brent (Jensen).

MR. JENSEN: Okay. Thank you.

Can everyone hear me?

COUNCILMAN DECORY: Yes.

MR. JENSEN: I'm Brent Jensen. I'm a partner with EFPR Group. We're your independent auditor for your financial statements.

In front of you tonight you should have two documents from us. One of them is a small, three-page document called a "Report to the Board."

And then the actual draft -- sorry, final financial statement. Final yesterday.

So in the Report to the Board, there are a number of boilerplate disclosures that we give to you. They let you know about the audit. And if there was any issue in the audit, we would bring it out in that document. I'm not going to go point by point through everything in here. I will touch on a couple of them. But generally, you should know everything in here is boilerplate because there are no significant issues.

Along those lines your significant accounting policies are detailed in Note 1 of the financial statements and your financial statement does include certain significant estimates which any financial statement does. Among the more significant estimates you also have several large liabilities on the government-wide financial statements that are determined by actuaries and can change significantly based on certain assumptions you've made. Including amongst those are the post-employment benefits, the Length of Service Award Program and the New York State pension.

We had no difficulties accounting in terms of the audit. In fact, I would go so far as to say quite frankly, this is basically the model of our clients from what we want to see from a Finance Department. You really have an analysis performed for virtually every single account in every fund on a monthly basis throughout the entire year. That is something that is much more of a rarity than I think it necessarily should be.

So we had no adjustments, no issues, nothing to report to you at all in regard to that. And what that means to me is you're getting financial information throughout the year that you can trust and rely upon as you make decisions.

COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: Do we get a discount for this? (Laughter.)

I'm sorry. Is there a pause? (Laughter.)
MR. JENSEN: There is a -- I will tell you your fee is lower than towns that are not

performing in the same way.

COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: Okay. You didn't answer my question. You could be a

politician. (Laughter.)

MR. JENSEN: You did provide to us a letter of representation finalizing the report yesterday. As I already mentioned, there are no other matters or reportable items that I have to address with you tonight.

Within the financial statement, my plan was just to hit a few of the high points and the things that are different this year and then give you kind of a quick wrap-up of what those numbers mean to me from an analysis standpoint. If any of you have any questions at any time, please do jump right in.

So I will start us off in the front financial statements on pages 25 and 26. Although most of

our work and most of the disclosures in the financial statement have to do with the

government-wide financial statement, the reality is that what you budget, based on what drives this government, is the General Fund. That's why I always want to start off here and tell you

what -- how this is performing, what is different year to year and what it means for you.

So overall, your revenues were up in the General Fund and you're at about 12.4 million this year. Your taxes, both property taxes and sales taxes, were really roughly flat. Year over year. I

think there was actually a slight decrease in the sales tax number.

So the things that were driving this increase year over year were first of all, the use of money and property, which is really your interest income. Governments all over have suddenly started to actually make some money on the money they have for the first time in years. It's a trend we're going to be seeing really start at the end of last year and carry through this year and should probably still see it for at least another year or two years. So that is something that has been very helpful and it offsets some of what we're seeing in terms of the sales tax really starting to flatten out. The mortgage tax going down in most places. Things like that that are trends that

we see throughout the State.

COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: Brent (Jensen), in regards to that then, when you talk about that means that if you have a municipality that does

the sales tax being flat and the property tax, that means that if you have a municipality that does not do its due diligence, does not take care of the taxpayer's dollars that they collect, then they're going to be in trouble? Would that be an accurate analysis?

MR. JENSEN: I would say that's fairly accurate. I think, as you all know, the economy has had some significant inflation over the past couple of years. Within government, you also have contractual obligations to continue to raise salaries year over year.

And you have things like health insurance that is a major cost that are going up far more

than any inflationary trend on average.

COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: So again, getting back to my point, though, is that those municipalities that don't do their due diligence, they're going to be in trouble. Whereas, you're saying Chili, the way that have conducted business, we use the taxpayer's money as if it was

our own and took care of the taxpayers?

MR. JENSEN: So what I was going toward, it is very easy to get to a point where your expense trends outpace your revenue trends and you have done a good job making sure that

CÔÛNCILMAN SLATTERY: Can you say that again?

MR. JENSEN: It's become very easy with all of these expense trends to have that trend of how fast your expenses are going exceed the trend of how fast your revenue is growing, which creates a long-term problem for governments who have only a limited ability to raise new taxes.

COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: Correct.

COUNCILMAN VALERIO: Why -- you said it was a trend that the sales tax revenue is

going down. But -MR. JENSEN: I wouldn't say going down. I would say flattening.
COUNCILMAN VALERIO: Flattening.
Why is that happening with inflation? You would think with the cost of things being

Why is that happening with inflation? You would think with the cost of things being higher, that sales tax would be increasing? Because it's -- consumer spending is still high.

MR. JENSEN: I couldn't give you all of the facts behind that. I can tell you that I see the sales tax numbers in a number of towns and a number of school districts and they generally sales tax flotters. I wouldn't give they have presented in reverse everywhere but they are starting to flatten. I wouldn't say they have necessarily gone in reverse everywhere, but they are flattening out. I couldn't -- I don't know all of the consumer data behind that, what drives it.

SUPERVISOR DUNNING: Well, is it not likely that we have reached some type of a

plateau also with inflation because inflation -- the inflation has been up there for a while. Likely that we have plateaued to a certain degree. Plus, there has been some question about the sales tax distribution that's come up amongst the Supervisors over the past probably six to eight months. So -- and we're still working with the County on trying to understand some of that.

Go ahead, Dan (Knapp).

DANIEL KNAPP: Another reason that we saw an initial spike going back three, four years ago, was the State changing the sales tax rules for internet sales. Internet sales used to not be taxable if you were shipping out of state. They changed that. So now every order you buy online, whether it be Amazon or, you know, whatever you are -- you're buying -- if you're buying from New Jersey or whatever, you're paying sales tax on your internet sales. So that was a huge windfall for everybody across New York State as far as the sales tax, that that is now being collected as opposed to when brick and mortar sales were going down and internet sales were going up and that was kind of lost sales tax revenue. So it -- that's kind of evened itself out now.

MR. JENSEN: I would definitely agree that was a major thing about three years ago and probably a little lag with the enforcement trying to get everybody up to speed on that. So I think that also caused some of the steep incline over time. You're not seeing the incline you were seeing for a while.

The other major change in your General Fund was you did have two property sales this

year that also increased revenue as a one-time item.

On the expenditure side, probably the single biggest change was that your debt service principal was almost \$2 million. That was really a choice you made. You had \$2 million outstanding in balance last year. You have paid a million dollars off for the year. You actually made the choice to pay off the rest and get ahead of it. So that is what really drove that change.

Rest of the expenses were really pretty consistent, year over year.

So all in all, your General Fund, in spite of making that choice to pay off -- sorry --

\$2 million of a debt service principal, really -- when you were only required to pay off one, you still ended up with a positive fund change in balance of about \$3/4 million. And you have a fund balance of almost 16 million right now. That is obviously a very healthy fund balance.

If I flip back a couple pages to -- so if we look at the balance sheet of the government funds and you compare what you're looking at in terms of your cash or your fund balance to things like your liabilities, you can see it is even more healthy. Your liabilities are only \$2.2 million right now. Whereas, you have a cash of 17 million and current assets about 18 million.

If you took something at a current ratio which is a common indicator of financial health

If you took something at a current ratio which is a common indicator of financial health, you would be over 91, which is an extremely high ratio.

And even amongst those liabilities, the largest liability there, \$1.9 million is actually just deferred revenue. The federal funds they have given you that you haven't yet spent. So that will

convert to revenue as you spend it.

COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: We're in the process of doing that. It is not like it is just sitting there not doing anything. There are plans. Timing. Bids. Manpower. Design and so

So that has to be obligated by the end of this fiscal year you're now in and spent by the end of the 2026 fiscal year.

COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: Correct.

MR. JENSEN: So overall your financial health is extremely good. It's a lot of making decisions such as paying down debt early. It's allowed you to even take a step down to even reduce your tax rate in this coming year right now.

COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: Which we did that in four -- the last four years, I believe it

was -- reduced the tax rate.

MR. JENSEN: I think pretty significant this year. COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: Yes. Yes.

MR. JENSEN: So overall, you have sound financial management within that General Fund and everything is going very well. I wouldn't try to change a thing in regards to that.

In terms of your government-wide financial statement --

COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: Please let us know what page you're going back to.

MR. JENSEN: Yeah. It would be easiest to see on pages 10 and 11 in the discussion analysis where you have that two-year picture of it. So as I mentioned before, most of the disclosures in here have to deal with items that are long-term items like your capital assets, the various long-term liabilities and actuarial estimates and things like that. All of those numbers are within this statement here. But the reality is that the most important statement is what we have already talked about in that fund side.

The major changes from the fund side here, you have capital assets of about \$50 million. That's really pretty flat. Year over year. Your additions you had this year were roughly -- the amount of the appreciation that occurred. So there is no major change in that number.

You do have about a \$3 million increase in your non-current liabilities. The reality is the majority of those non-current liabilities are those estimated actuarial numbers we talked about. majority of those non-current liabilities are those estimated actuarial numbers we talked about. You have about \$10 million in that post-employment benefits. You have another 4 1/2 for the elective service at work program. The pension program. You have another 3 1/2 in the New York State pension. Those things move significantly based on a number of different assumptions that you have no control over ultimately. So that is where most of that change is coming from.

COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: I think that is one issue that, you know, when Dan (Knapp) does the budget with the Supervisor and so forth, the unfunded mandates that come from -- or they do come down from New York State saying "Okay, this what you need to do." Or "This is how we're trying to budget money." With not knowing -- with the Workers' Comp insurance. The cost of the medical. We're at the mercy of them telling us what we have to pay them. We're just like a consumer like everybody else is.

just like a consumer like everybody else is.

And so now there is a couple of new things that I heard they're talking about passing down to municipalities, as well. One of them is -- we talked briefly about it with the Supervisors, the training for the Fire Department and the stipend that the Volunteer Fire Departments would get. So it is just trying to balance that all out, as well, and trying to have that and trying to figure out what we need.

MR. JENSEN: Yep. So as I was saying, I think everything is going very well from the financial perspective. There is not a lot more I would want to point out here. Would certainly

open it up to any questions you might have.

COUNCILMAN DECORY: This is not a question. But I appreciate all of the work that you put into doing this. I just want to publicly say thank you to Dan (Knapp) for his hard work, because the comment that you made to me before the meeting was, "He makes it so easy for us to do this audit.'

From a Town Board standpoint, we greatly appreciate it.

MR. JENSEN: He makes it how an audit is supposed to go. We don't see that enough.

COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: And he is not free to a good home. He is staying here.

SUPERVISOR DUNNING: Anything else?

Pront (Jensen), thank you year much. Thank you for your time for the records here and

Brent (Jensen), thank you very much. Thank you for your time for the records here and putting this all together for us. I'm sure everybody will get a chance to go through some of this over time. But again, thank you. Thank you for the brief amount of time that you had to actually spend here with us, with Dan (Knapp)'s assistance and everything that he does to help put this all

I think the Board should understand that Dan (Knapp) does a significant amount of work into this actual document that saves us money on the work that Brent (Jensen) and his team have to do. So it really is -- well, I -- I have read this entire thing. I read the draft entirely and I read this entirely. Actually, just yesterday when we all got it. So -- I went through some of this and there is some really remarkable stuff in here.

So I am really pleased with the audit and really pleased with our position and where we

stand. So thank you.

MR. JENSEN: Thank you very much.

SUPERVISOR DUNNING: And, Dan (Knapp), thank you.

COUNCILWOMAN SPERR: Absolutely.

At this point, a Public Forum was conducted to allow public speakers to address the Town Board. The following speaker addressed the Town Board on various subjects: Michele Wuensch. The Public Forum concluded at 7:22 p.m.

MATTERS OF THE SUPERVISOR:

SUPERVISOR DUNNING: I would just like to thank our Highway DPW, Parks Crew and the Parks and Recreation people that spent the -- spent a lot -- a lot -- spent the last year or more planning for the amazing solar eclipse that we all got to experience on Monday. Still was pretty cool despite the fact that we couldn't see it. The whole experience was just pretty -- pretty amazing to watch that darkness come upon us at 3 o'clock in the afternoon and come and go. It was still pretty cool.

I know our staff put a lot of time in it. I understand we had about 350 people over at the Community Center. And so -- but we -- we had great plans for a lot of good things. We had it

very, very well planned, I will say.

So had we had the crowds that were anticipated, we would have been well prepared for it. I guess fortunately in a way we didn't have to be prepared for it because everything turned out to run fairly smoothly.

Thank you to everybody involved.

David (Lindsay), thank you for the attention that your guys gave to all of it. Greatly appreciate that. It was -- it was great.

I know I'm going to forget -- oh, thank you. I know it was a long time ago.

So this morning, we were able to cut the ribbon on our new dog kennel. Our dog shelter will be used for dogs that we acquire that are strays, abandoned and so on and so forth.

It's a boutiful boutiful new facility. It was not together very well. And a lot of neonless that the contraction of the cont

It's a beautiful, beautiful new facility. It was put together very well. And a lot of people again were involved in that. I want to thank all of them for their work putting this all together. But we'll have it probably fully furnished within about a week or so and be ready to take on -take on some animals as necessary.

But thank you again for everybody, thank you to the Board for, you know, helping to support that, the financing of that. And, Dan (Knapp), for finding us the money and, you know, David (Lindsay) for keeping an eye on it and putting it all together. So it was a great effort.

Thank you.

Other than -
COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: Equipment update.

SUPERVISOR DUNNING: I can provide all of the updates you want. So the playgrounds -- I understand the Hubbard Park playground is in. The surface, however, is not. There will be a rubber surface that will be put down, but we have to wait for the weather to change for that.

change for that.

I understand Davis is being worked on now. Am I right on that one, David (Lindsay)?

DAVID LINDSAY: Yes.

SUPERVISOR DUNNING: They're putting that -- same will hold true for that. Weather is going to be -- will be dependent on the surface. Ballantyne is in and I think we did rubber mulch over at Ballantyne? Right?

DAVID LINDSAY: Yes.

SUPERVISOR DUNNING: So I think that one is also done. Which leaves Memorial, I believe? Right? Or Upper Davis? Lower Davis? Union Station. I'm sorry.

DAVID LINDSAY: Union Station.

SUPERVISOR DUNNING: That one, the equipment is all stored over at the Highway Department and ready to go. So that's good.

Department and ready to go. So that's good.

The fitness court -- we have gotten a bid back for that, so we have that on the agenda this

evening

So that looks like that will come along well. That equipment is all -- we had to move it out of the -- out of the Archer Road property. It is sitting in a -- in a trailer box that was donated I

understand by the Fire Department, correct?

DAVID LINDSAY: Yes. Yes.

SUPERVISOR DUNNING: So that we could store it in there. And something we could just hook up to our truck and pull it over to the site when needed. So again, some of that is going to be weather dependent because the surface there has to be a certain temperature -- a consistent temperature in order to put down the mats there.

COUNCILMAN VALERIO: How long will it take to put it together?

SUPERVISOR DUNNING: David (Lindsay), three days?

DAVID LINDSAY: Three days. SUPERVISOR DUNNING: That should all go pretty good. The parks will all be back in good shape. Any update on the parking lot on -- on Union Station? When are the plants open?

Are they open now?

DAVID LINDSAY: They are open now. The -- we're planning to pave -- put the binder course down by the end -- weather depending, the end of this month, early May.

SUPERVISOR DUNNING: Just for anybody who sees this, it might be too late, but next week the Town will begin some work on Archer Road. There will be alternating traffic going down Archer Road from Paul Road to Ballantyne Road. That will be happening next week. Replacing a pipe, I understand.

And also anybody that may not have seen it or paid attention, the bridge, the Widener Bridge on 386 will be closing this year for a brief period while they -- while they replace that bridge. So that route will be completely closed.

All of the -- all of those parties have been -- anybody that is, you know -- made -- who might have a major impact, fire, EMS, schools have all been notified. So -- but that will be kind

might have a major impact, fire, EMS, schools have all been notified. So -- but that will be kind of a major problem for some people commuting back and forth.

Sorry, Dan (Knapp). That is your route I'm sure.

COUNCILWOMAN SPERR: How long is that project supposed to take?

DAVID LINDSAY: Should be done -
SUPERVISOR DUNNING: Three months?

DAVID LINDSAY: Yeah. Three to four months. It should be done before school starts.

COUNCILWOMAN SPERR: Great. Thank you.

SUPERVISOR DUNNING: Again, we're finalizing some of the Chil-E Fest plans. Chil-E

Fest will be on Chili Avenue this year. I misspoke.

It is now going to be Chili Summer Fest. It will no longer be named Chil-E Fest. So it is no longer confusing to people that we're going to have chili provided. So that's not going to be.

So it's up on Chili Avenue. We're making the final plans for that. It sounds like it will be a nice -- nice event. We have the fireworks, bands, parade. So everything should be -- should be --

COUNCILWOMAN SPERR: Headliners?
SUPERVISOR DUNNING: I'm -- you know, I'm sorry. I'm just really excited about our headliner this year, bringing them in from Las Vegas. This is probably the first time in a long

time we have brought in a major -
COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: Elvis?

SUPERVISOR DUNNING: No, it's not Elvis. But he does some Elvis. He does some Elvis. I would say he is much better at Tim McGraw than he is Elvis, but he does some of that. But this is -- the act is Vegas McGraw. He does Tim McGraw covers and this guy looks like Tim McGraw, sounds like McGraw and acts like Tim McGraw. And he really is a phenomenal performer. It is probably one of the most entertaining shows I have seen in a long time.

COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: So you like it then?

SUPERVISOR DUNNING: I do.

COUNCILWOMAN SPERR: We couldn't tell.

SUPERVISOR DUNNING: I know. I'm looking forward to that. So thanks for prompting

that.

COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: Thank you. Thank you very much. SUPERVISOR DUNNING: That is Elvis. Not Tim.

So I think that covers it for me.

MATTERS OF THE TOWN COUNCIL:

COUNCILWOMAN SPERR: I just wanted to let everyone know that this year the Gates-Chili Chamber's golf tournament will be scheduled for Friday, August 2nd at Jack's Place. Used to be Chili Country Club.

But reason I'm bringing that up tonight is that this year they have renamed the golf tournament the John Nowicki Memorial Golf Tournament in honor of John Nowicki who was a longtime member of the Town of Chili. He was on the Town Board. He was on our Planning Board. I can't even remember how many years.

But he started this golf tournament because he was on the Board of the Gates-Chili Chamber many years ago and it started as a Battle of the Burbs. And -- where they had towns pitted against each other and it evolved into the fundraising tournament that it is today which raises money for both the Chili and Gates Libraries.

But I just wanted to mention here today to let everybody know that -- if anyone is interested in attending, you can go on the Chili -- the Gates-Chili Chamber website and sign up or see me with questions.

But in honor of John (Nowicki), we are naming the tournament in his honor.

The 3/13/24 Town Board meeting minutes were approved.

REPORTS SUBMITTED:

Advanced Payment of Claims – March 2024 Building Department Report – March 2024 Conservation Board – 3/4/2024

Dog Control Reports – March 2024 Library Board Minutes – 2/27/2024 Monthly Financial Statement – January 2024, February 2024 Planning Board – 3/12/2024 (No February 2024 Meeting) Town Clerk Report – March 2024 Traffic & Safety Minutes – 2/1/2024 Zoning Board Minutes – 2/27/2024

CORRESPONDENCE:

1. The Town of Chili has received notification from Nathaniel Harding, Highway Department; that he is resigning effective March 29, 2024.

RESOLUTION #111 RE: Library Board of Trustees

OFFERED BY: Councilwoman Sperr

SECONDED BY: Councilman Valerio

BE IT RESOLVED that Caitlin Lindenhovius & Aubrey Mowers be appointed to the Library Board of Trustees for a five (5) year term to expire on December 31, 2028.

Councilman DeCory - Aye Councilman Slattery - Aye Councilwoman Sperr - Aye Councilman Valerio - Aye Supervisor Dunning - Aye

SUPERVISOR DUNNING: I would like to introduce you -- oh -- to Aubrey Mowers. I know Caitlin (Lindenhovius) is not here. But Aubrey Mowers is the young lady that didn't get to interview for one of the other Boards and Committees and was gracious enough to spend probably an hour with me discussing coffee and some other things, which I was so impressed.

So I was glad you applied for this and I'm really glad that we could appoint you to this. MS. MOWERS: Thank you. Appreciate the opportunity.

RESOLUTION #112 RE: Training Policy

OFFERED BY: Councilman DeCory

SECONDED BY: Councilman Slattery

BE IT RESOLVED that the Training Policy originally adopted by Resolution #217 on September 13, 2023 was reposted with revisions on March 11, 2024, without any comments or objections and shall remain in effect dated April 10, 2024 by Resolution #112.

Councilman DeCory - Aye Councilman Slattery - Aye Councilwoman Sperr - Aye Councilman Valerio - Aye Supervisor Dunning - Aye

RESOLUTION #113 RE: FFRPL Grant

OFFERED BY: Councilwoman Sperr

SECONDED BY: Councilman Slattery

WHEREAS, the Chili Public Library has been awarded a grant through the Friends and Foundation of the Rochester Public Library (FFRPL), in the amount of \$22,093.43, an increase of \$13,591.43 over the expected amount and adopted budget of \$8,502.00; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, to accept the donation and to amend revenue account L2705 (Gifts & Donations – Other) by an increase of \$13,591.43; and to amend expense account L7410.4 (Library- Books) by an increase of \$8,154.99; expense account L7410.4 (Library- Discs/Tapes/Audio Books – Adult/Teen) by an increase of \$1,359.11; and expense account L7410.4 (Library- Overdrive) by an increase of \$4,077.33.

Councilman DeCory - Aye Councilman Slattery - Aye Councilwoman Sperr - Aye Councilman Valerio - Aye Supervisor Dunning - Aye

CHILI TOWN BOARD MEETING - April 10, 2024 - Page 7

RESOLUTION #114 RE: Establish Letter of Credit for Rose Hill Estates - Section 4

OFFERED BY: Councilman Valerio

SECONDED BY: Councilman DeCory

BE IT RESOLVED that per the recommendation of the Commissioner of Public Works/Superintendent of Highways and Town Engineer that a letter of credit be established for Rose Hill Estates, Section 4 in the amount of \$1,027,420.00.

Items within the letter of credit include, but are not limited to storm sewers, roadway work, street trees, street lights, storm water control and erosion and sediment control.

Councilman DeCory - Aye Councilman Slattery - Aye Councilwoman Sperr - Aye Councilman Valerio - Aye Supervisor Dunning - Aye

RESOLUTION #115 RE: Amended and Restated Retail Lease Agreement for Operation of Water Districts

OFFERED BY: Councilman Slattery

SECONDED BY: Councilwoman Sperr

WHEREAS, the District (Town of Chili) and the Authority entered into a Retail Lease Agreement for Operation of Water Districts and/or Benefit Areas dated January 16, 2003 (the "Current Agreement"); and

WHEREAS, the District and Authority wish to amend and restate the Current Agreement to: (A) include a license to allow for the installation of radio communication equipment for use by the Town's Department of Public Works at the Chestnut Ridge Tank site, (b) agree to a new forty (40) year term; and (c) make additional changes to the Current Agreement; and

WHEREAS, the Commissioner of Public Works/Superintendent of Highways coordinated with RadioMax and determined that locating the antenna on a Monroe County Water Authority tower located at 259 Chestnut Ridge Road (Tax ID: 133.17-1-82) was suitable and would provide the needed coverage for the operations of the Public Works and Highway Departments; and

WHEREAS, the Authority has allowed the installation and use of a radio communication Equipment on the Chestnut Ridge Water Storage Tank pursuant to a Temporary License Agreement, dated February 8, 2023. The Temporary License Agreement will be superseded by this Agreement; and

WHEREAS, the parties are now making this Agreement pursuant to Section 198, par. 12(b) of the Town Law of the State of New York, to amend, replace, and supersede the Current Agreement in its entirety; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that subject to review and approval of the Counsel for the Town that the Supervisor is hereby authorized to execute the Amended and Restated Retail Lease Agreement for Operation of Water Districts with the Monroe County Water Authority.

Councilman DeCory - Aye Councilman Slattery - Aye Councilwoman Sperr - Aye Councilman Valerio - Aye Supervisor Dunning - Aye

RESOLUTION #116 RE: Purchase of Parks Mower

OFFERED BY: Councilman Slattery

SECONDED BY: Councilman DeCory

WHEREAS, included in the approved 2024 budget is the purchase of one (1) new parks mower; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, to authorize the purchase of a John Deere Z950R ZTrak from LandPro Equipment LLC off the Sourcewell Contract 031121-DAC (PG NB CD 70) for a cost not to exceed \$13,000.00 to be paid from A7110.2000.0026 (General Fleet Reserves).

Councilman DeCory - Aye Councilman Slattery - Aye Councilwoman Sperr - Aye Councilman Valerio - Aye Supervisor Dunning - Aye

RESOLUTION #117 RE: Parks Security

OFFERED BY: Councilman Valerio

SECONDED BY: Councilwoman Sperr

WHEREAS, the Town of Chili desires to contract with a professional security company to provide seasonal park security; and

WHEREAS, three (3) quotes were solicited with only one (1) submitted response as follows:

Quote \$35/hr (\$40/hr Holiday Rate) Valor Security Group, LLC

WHEREAS, the Commissioner of Public Works/Superintendent of Highways has reviewed the submitted quotes and has made a determination that the proposal Valor Security Group, LLC best meets the intent of the specification and requirements of the Town and is acceptable for the intended use and recommends that it be accepted; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, to authorize the Town Supervisor, to accept the quote from Valor Security Group, LLC to provide parks security for the 2024 season to be paid from A7110.4 (Parks Security Guards).

> Councilman DeCory - Aye Councilman Slattery - Aye Councilwoman Sperr - Aye Councilman Valerio - Aye Supervisor Dunning - Aye

RESOLUTION #118 RE: Purchase of Parks Utility Vehicle

OFFERED BY: Councilman Slattery

SECONDED BY: Councilman Valerio

WHEREAS, included in the approved 2024 budget is the purchase of one (1) new parks utility vehicle; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, to authorize the purchase of a John Deere Gator HPX615E from LandPro Equipment LLC off the NYS OGS Contract PC69683 (PG XN CG 22) for a cost not to exceed \$12,000.00 to be paid from A7110.2000.0026 (General Fleet Reserves).

Councilman DeCory - Aye Councilman Slattery - Aye Councilwoman Sperr - Aye Councilman Valerio - Aye Supervisor Dunning - Aye

TOWN BOARD DISCUSSION RELATED TO THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTION:

COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: Supervisor, this may be for Dave Lindsay, the Superintendent of Highways.

Salt prices, do we have any idea where those are going? Are -- have they talked about that

at all? I know it's early in the game.

DAVID LINDSAY: For this upcoming year, I don't know those numbers yet. The last probably five, six years it has not been a significant jump. Just a steady increase. A few dollars a year in the ton rate.

COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: Okay. Thank you.

RESOLUTION #119 RE: Amendment of New York State Snow and Ice Contract

OFFERED BY: Councilman DeCory

SECONDED BY: Councilwoman Sperr

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Chili on November 10, 2021 approved the Snow & Ice Contract No. D040502 between the State of New York and the Town of Chili for snow and ice control which will expire on June 30, 2026 unless further extended; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the contract for the 2023/2024 snow and ice season will be \$440,804.80.

Councilman DeCory - Aye Councilman Slattery - Aye Councilwoman Sperr - Aye Councilman Valerio - Aye Supervisor Dunning - Aye

RESOLUTION #120 RE: Disposal of Surplus Equipment

OFFERED BY: Councilman DeCory

SECONDED BY: Councilman Valerio

WHEREAS, the following listed equipment is, in the opinion of the Superintendent of Highways/Commissioner of Public Works, obsolete and of no further use to the Town of Chili;

WHEREAS, the Town is best served by disposing of these items for their highest value in whatever form attainable; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that subject to awarding of bids for new vehicles or the purchase of new equipment, the Town Board authorizes disposition of the following vehicles and equipment and hereby directs the Superintendent of Highways/Commissioner of Public Works to procure the highest reasonable compensation for such items and apply the proceeds there from, if any, in accordance with Section 142(5) of the Highway Law:

#170 - 2013 Jacobsen 311-T Wide Area Mower (Parks) #175 - 2013 Exmark Trim Mower (Parks) #183 - 2011 John Deere Gator (Parks) #182 – New Holland Tractor (Parks) #103 - John Deere X734 Mower (Highway) #94 – 2010 International Plow Truck Replacement (Highway) #272 - Clipper Cart Saw (Highway) #4 - 2016 F-250 Pickup (Highway) #3 - 2016 F-250 Pickup (Highway) #221 - 2012 Hyundai Loader Replacement (Highway) Highway Chain Saw Stihl MS270 (Highway/DPW)

Councilman DeCory - Aye Councilman Slattery - Aye Councilwoman Sperr - Aye Councilman Valerio - Aye Supervisor Dunning - Aye

TOWN BOARD DISCUSSION RELATED TO THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTION:

SUPERVISOR DUNNING: I do just want to point this out because I got this yesterday. We did get the application finally. Now the Town -- or the County has an application for the grant funding. Mr. Lindsay has it now. I partially filled it in. David (Lindsay) will have to fill in the rest. Just thought you should be aware of it, too. And we are looking for matching funds for

COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: And, Supervisor, in regards to that, I know that the fund that it was coming from they said would have to be an existing project. We're looking at Monroe

County Department of Transportation's program for this year.

I -- I'm not sure if it is a draft or if it is solid, but they have Paul Road on there. So -- I don't know if you saw that in -- or not?

DAVID LINDSAY: I haven't seen Paul Road on that particular draft yet myself. But I

also thought they removed the requirement for an existing project for funding.

SUPERVISOR DUNNING: They did. It doesn't require an existing project anymore.

COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: But per their -- what they talked about. One thing I would look at, too, is if they do do that project and you meet with the Highway Maintenance Manager for that area. I would look at the putter section that's up there close to the place because of the for that area, I would look at the gutter section that's up there close to the plaza because of the condition of it. It is deteriorated and cracked.

DAVID LINDSAY: I will be doing that. I haven't had that meeting with them yet.

COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: So that was something that I saw that was sent out so I saw that it was -- there was work on there

COUNCILWOMAN SPERR: Good to know.

RESOLUTION #121 RE: ARPA/ SLFRF Funds - Paul Rd Sidewalk

OFFERED BY: Councilwoman Sperr

SECONDED BY: Councilman Valerio

WHEREAS, in 2021, the Federal Government passed the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA),

which included the Coronavirus State and Local Fiscal Recovery Funds (SLFRF) program, to deliver funds to state, local and tribal governments across the country to support their response to and recovery from the COVID-19 public health emergency; and

WHEREAS, the SLFRF program provides governments the resources needed to fight the pandemic and support families and businesses struggling with its public health and economic impacts, maintain vital public services, and build a strong, resilient, and equitable recovery by making investments that support long-term growth and opportunity; and

WHEREAS, the Town of Chili has received funding from the SLFRF program and wishes to use proceeds from that program for the benefit of the community by preparing building plans and specs for the construction of a sidewalk on Paul Rd; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, to amend revenue account A4089 (Federal Aid-Other) by an increase of \$77,423.00; and to amend expense account A5410.2 (Sidewalks - Equipment) by an increase of \$77,423.00.

Councilman DeCory - Aye Councilman Slattery - Aye Councilwoman Sperr - Aye Councilman Valerio - Aye Supervisor Dunning - Aye

RESOLUTION #122 RE: Authorization to Hire Lu Engineers for the Preparation of Bid **Documents for Paul Road Concrete Sidewalk Project**

OFFERED BY: Councilman Valerio SECONDED BY: Councilman Slattery

WHEREAS, the Town intends to install concrete sidewalks on Paul Road from approximately Paul Road Square west to Chestnut Ridge Road; and

WHEREAS, the preparation of detailed building plans and specifications are required for bidding purposes for this project; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, to hire Lu Engineers to prepare the necessary plans, specifications, bidding documents and project estimates at a cost not to exceed \$77,423.00 to be paid from A5410.2 (Sidewalks – Equipment).

> Councilman DeCory - Aye Councilman Slattery - Aye Councilwoman Sperr - Aye Councilman Valerio - Aye Supervisor Dunning - Aye

TOWN BOARD DISCUSSION RELATED TO THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTION:

COUNCILMAN VALERIO: I'm just extremely happy that we're moving on this. It has been a long time and I think it is great for the people of the Paul Road neighborhoods.

COUNCILWOMAN SPERR: Yes. It will increase safety for the people who walk along that stretch. Will be wonderful.

COUNCILMAN VALERIO: And provides access to our downtown of North Chili.

DAVID LINDSAY: Can I just provide a little clarification on that? The SEQR designation, so you're aware, that is for the CBG portion of the project that's on Chili Avenue south of that Greenwood Townhomes.

The other resolutions are related to the longer stretch of sidewalks.

RESOLUTION #123 RE: SEQR – Notice of Intent to Serve as Lead Agency for the Paul **Road Sidewalk Extension**

OFFERED BY: Councilman DeCory

SECONDED BY: Councilwoman Sperr

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Chili (hereinafter referred to as Town Board) would like to undertake an extension to the sidewalk network near Chili Avenue at Paul Road;

WHEREAS, the Town Board, with the assistance of Town staff, has prepared the concept plan and environmental documentation in support of the project listed above; and

WHEREAS, pursuant to the Notice annexed here to, in accordance with the provisions of 6 NYCRR Part 617, the Town Board intends to serve as Lead Agency for the SEQRA review of

CHILI TOWN BOARD MEETING - April 10, 2024 - Page 11

this Unlisted Action utilizing a coordinated review; and

WHEREAS, the Lead Agency will undertake a coordinated review of this action; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby designates its intention to serve as Lead Agency for the SEQRA Coordinated Review of this Unlisted Action, and will circulate the SEQR Lead Agency Coordination Notice, environmental documentation and Project Concept Plan, to all Involved and Interested Agencies for the environmental assessment review process pending a 30-day response period by all Involved Agencies.

Councilman DeCory - Aye Councilman Slattery - Aye Councilwoman Sperr - Aye Councilman Valerio - Aye Supervisor Dunning - Aye

RESOLUTION #124 RE: Award of Bid – Fitness Court Installation

OFFERED BY: Councilman DeCory

SECONDED BY: Councilwoman Sperr

WHEREAS, bids for installation of the Outdoor Fitness Court® Studio were received by the Town Clerk on March 27, 2024 as follows:

<u>Bidder</u> Level Up	<u>Base Bid</u> \$34,500.00
Whitney East Inc.	\$56,500.00
Rochester Farth Inc	\$59.500.00

WHEREAS, the bids and qualification were reviewed by the Commissioner of Public Works and a determination has been made that the Bid from Level Up best meets the intent of the Contract Documents, Specifications and requirements of the town and is acceptable and therefore recommends that it be accepted; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, to authorize the Commissioner of Public Works to accept the Bid from Level Up for a cost of \$34,500.00 to be paid from A7110.2 (Parks - Equipment).

Councilman DeCory - Aye Councilman Slattery - Aye Councilwoman Sperr - Aye Councilman Valerio - Aye Supervisor Dunning - Aye

RESOLUTION #125 RE: ARPA/ SLFRF Funds – Veteran's Memorial

OFFERED BY: Councilman Slattery

SECONDED BY: Councilwoman Sperr

WHEREAS, in 2021, the Federal Government passed the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA), which included the Coronavirus State and Local Fiscal Recovery Funds (SLFRF) program, to deliver funds to state, local and tribal governments across the country to support their response to and recovery from the COVID-19 public health emergency; and

WHEREAS, the SLFRF program provides governments the resources needed to fight the pandemic and support families and businesses struggling with its public health and economic impacts, maintain vital public services, and build a strong, resilient, and equitable recovery by making investments that support long-term growth and opportunity; and

WHEREAS, the Town of Chili has received funding from the SLFRF program and wishes to use proceeds from that program for the benefit of the community by constructing a new veteran's memorial at the community center; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, to amend revenue account A4089 (Federal Aid-Other) by an increase of \$177,000.00; and to amend expense account A7110.2 (Parks - Equipment) by an increase of \$177,000.00.

Councilman DeCory - Aye Councilman Slattery - Aye Councilwoman Sperr - Aye

Councilman Valerio - Aye Supervisor Dunning - Aye

TOWN BOARD DISCUSSION RELATED TO THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTION:

COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: Supervisor, not so much on this resolution. I saw recently, Supervisor, that you were at the Community Center with the Congressman Joe Morelli in awarding some veterans, so I thought that was very honorable and it was a great opportunity and just -- you know, for them to do it in Chili, I just think that was an -- was awesome for these veterans to be recognized.

SUPERVISOR DUNNING: For the -- to expand on that, if I may, Councilman, it -- the

reason that he did this here was the group is meeting here at the Chili -COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: Once a month.
SUPERVISOR DUNNING: -- Community Center once a month. This particular -- I think it is Chapter 23. Hopefully I have got that right. Chapter 23 meets here once a month and the Town donates the space to them to be able to use for the veterans to meet for their -- their purposes in going over the things that mean a lot to them and services and goods and things that they work on.

So it was -- it was really -- it was an honor to be there with them and that group of veterans

to see that -- the fitting ceremony and to be a part of it.

So thank you for the recognition. It was really a great thing to be -- Chili has always been good to its veterans and we'll continue to be good to its veterans.

COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: Well, they were good to us.

SUPERVISOR DUNNING: Yes, they were.

COUNCILWOMAN SPERR: Absolutely.

RESOLUTION #126 RE: Award Bid - Veteran's Memorial

OFFERED BY: Councilman Slattery

SECONDED BY: Councilman DeCory

WHEREAS, bids (rebid) for the construction of a Veteran's Memorial were received by the Town Clerk on April 2, 2024 as follows:

<u>Bidder</u>	Base Bid
Milestone Construction Partners, Inc.	\$177,000.00
Whitney East, Inc.	\$185,000.00
Double A Services	\$207,000.00
Thompson Builds, Inc.	\$213,900.00
Rochester Earth, Inc.	\$214,000.00
Millennium Construction	\$370,327.00

WHEREAS, the bids and qualification were reviewed by the Town Engineer and Commissioner of Public Works and a determination has been made that the Bid from Milestone Construction Partners, Inc. Best meets the intent of the Contract Documents, specifications and requirements of the Town and is acceptable and therefore recommends that it be accepted; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, per the recommendation of the Town Engineer and David P. Lindsay, P.E, Commissioner of Public Works, to award the Veteran's Memorial bid to Milestone Construction Partners, Inc. For a cost not to exceed \$177,000.00, to be paid from account A7110.2 (Parks - Equipment); and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, to authorize the Supervisor to sign the contract with Milestone Construction Partners, Inc. Subject to the approval of the Counsel for the Town.

> Councilman DeCory - Aye Councilman Slattery - Aye Councilwoman Sperr - Aye Councilman Valerio - Aye Supervisor Dunning - Aye

RESOLUTION #127 RE: Chili Fire Department Active List

OFFERED BY: Councilman Valerio

SECONDED BY: Councilwoman Sperr

BE IT RESOLVED that the following individual(s) be added to the Chili Fire Department active list effective April 8, 2024:

Michelle Angie, Jordan Cochenour, Zach Miller, Brendan C. Shaw

Councilman DeCory - Aye

Councilman Slattery - Aye Councilwoman Sperr - Aye Councilman Valerio - Aye Supervisor Dunning - Aye

TOWN BOARD DISCUSSION RELATED TO THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTION:

SUPERVISOR DUNNING: For purpose of the public on this so they understand what this Public Hearing is about, we have decided that the Parks and Recreation Committee was not absolutely necessary at this point anymore with the -- since this was developed -- this was developed when there was like two people working in the Recreation Department and they were

the ones that created all of the programs and helped with a lot of things.

Since then the Recreation Department obviously has grown so the need for this particular Committee has really gone away. And so -- but some of the people that were on this Committee continued to work with us on other special events and things like that, which I greatly appreciate their doing that. But that is what this Public Hearing will be about and why we're bringing this

COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: Basically you had two clerical staff and a department head back in the day. And when you're at an old school, old little -- I will say "school." It was what,

five rooms maybe? With a little auditorium.

And now when you have the new Community Center that we have and the number of staff full-time and part-time and the number of programs that we -- so it allows us now that they do more of the items, the tasks that -- that this -- that the Committee used to do.

So that is why -- that is how we got to this point. So it's a duplication of services in a

And then now -- the Recreation Department does a great job with the library, with Jeff (Baker) and his staff. You know, as far as programming and so forth. So you have more hands participating and working together and so you no longer need that Committee.

SUPERVISOR DUNNING: And on behalf of all of us, I would like to thank those who

served on the Recreation Committee over the years because they did provide a valuable resource

to the Town. And I'm sure that each one of you share that sentiment.

COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: Absolutely.

RESOLUTION #128 RE: Set a Public Hearing for Local Law #__ of 2024 to Consider the Repeal of Chapter 127 " Parks & Recreation Committee" of the Town Code of the Town of Chili

OFFERED BY: Councilman Slattery

SECONDED BY: Councilman DeCory

WHEREAS, Local Law # of the year 2024 has been introduced; and

WHEREAS, changes in staffing, programming and facilities negates the need of the Parks and Recreation Committee; and

WHEREAS, the Town Board desires to repeal Chapter 127 of the Town Code of the Town of Chili in its entirety; and

WHEREAS, the Town Board, prior to its final deliberations regarding the merits of said local law, wishes to offer the members of the public an opportunity to be heard; and

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board will conduct a Public Hearing on the above-referenced local law to consider the Repeal of Chapter 127 "Parks & Recreation Committee" on May 15, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. at the Town Hall Main Meeting Room located at 3333 Chili Avenue, Rochester, New York 14624; and

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Clerk is hereby directed to publish notice in the Town's official designated newspaper and to make the aforementioned amendments available to the public for review at the Town Clerk's Office and to otherwise post the same on the Town's website.

> Councilman DeCory - Aye Councilman Slattery - Aye Councilwoman Sperr - Aye Councilman Valerio - Aye Supervisor Dunning - Aye

RE: Set a Public Hearing to consider an increase in the Limited **RESOLUTION #129 Income Senior Citizen Exemption**

SECONDED BY: Councilwoman Sperr **OFFERED BY: Councilman DeCory**

WHEREAS, New York State Real Property Tax Law §467 establishes the towns authority to allow for certain exemptions from real property taxation; and

WHEREAS, the Town Code of the Town of Chili §451-2 and §467 of New York Real Property Tax Law authorizes the Town Board to change by resolution the amount of assessed valuation exemption; and

WHEREAS, pursuant to §467 of the Real Property Tax Law, a public hearing shall be conducted prior to consideration of a resolution to modify the Senior Citizen Exemption; and

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, the Town Board of the Town of Chili shall conduct a Public Hearing at Chili Town Hall 3333 Chili Ave. on the 15th day of May 2024 at 7:00 p.m. to hear all persons interested in the subject thereof.

> Councilman DeCory - Aye Councilman Slattery - Aye Councilwoman Sperr - Aye Councilman Valerio - Aye Supervisor Dunning - Aye

TOWN BOARD DISCUSSION RELATED TO THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTION:

COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: I guess the saying is you get what you paid for. SUPERVISOR DUNNING: We didn't pay for it.

COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: I understand that. But I know who did. You went off low bid.

SUPERVISOR DUNNING: Yeah. We won't -- we won't necessarily go into who was responsible for it and how it was acquired.

COUNCILMAN SLATTERY: We appreciate it.

SUPERVISOR DUNNING: We do appreciate it. Served us well for the time we used it, but it served its time.

RESOLUTION #130 RE: Purchase of Kitchen Range for Senior Center

OFFERED BY: Councilman Slattery

SECONDED BY: Councilman DeCory

WHEREAS, on December 31, 2004, on Resolution #388, the Town Board established the Senior Initiative Programs Fund, to be used for senior programs, activities and endowments; and

WHEREAS, the Town needs to replace the kitchen range in the Senior Center, and in an effort to reduce the fiscal burden on the current and future budgets, wishes to use funds from the Senior Initiative Programs Fund towards the purchase of a new kitchen range; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, to transfer \$3,950.00 from A1990.4 (Contingency) to A6772.2 (Programs for Aging - Equipment); and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Supervisor is hereby authorized to purchase a new kitchen range for a cost not to exceed \$9,000.00, with \$3,950.00 to be paid from account A6772.2 (Programs for the Aging – Equipment) and \$5,050.00 to be paid from account CM7180.2000.0008 (Special Rec Facility – Equipment – Senior Initiative Fund).

Councilman DeCory - Aye Councilman Slattery - Aye Councilwoman Sperr - Aye Councilman Valerio - Aye Supervisor Dunning - Aye

RESOLUTION #131 RE: March 20, 2024 Abstract

OFFERED BY: Councilman Valerio

SECONDED BY: Councilwoman Sperr

WHEREAS, January 2, 2024 Resolution #1 authorized vouchers to be paid March 20, 2024, by all Council signing a waiver form; and

WHEREAS, Council did authorize by a majority vote vouchers 45899-45922, 45924, 45927-45958, 45961-45976, 45978-45990, 45991-46005 totaling \$303,395.31 to be paid from the Distribution Account as presented by Virginia Ignatowski, Town Clerk; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, to note for the record the above listed vouchers

were paid from the following funds:

General Fund	\$ 220,597.79
Workers' Comp Reserve	18,215.00
Highway Fund	57,933.90
Library Fund	3,565.95
Drainage District	631.33
Sidewalk Districts	<u>2,451.34</u>
Total Abstract	\$ 303,395.31

Councilman DeCory - Aye Councilman Slattery - Aye Councilwoman Sperr - Aye Councilman Valerio - Aye Supervisor Dunning - Aye

RESOLUTION #132 RE: April 3, 2024 Abstract

OFFERED BY: Councilman DeCory

SECONDED BY: Councilman Slattery

WHEREAS, January 2, 2024 Resolution #1 authorized vouchers to be paid April 3, 2024, by all Council signing a waiver form; and

WHEREAS, Council did authorize by a majority vote vouchers 46006-46007, 46010-46011, 46020, 46031-43036, 46038-46050, 46052-46054, 46061-46077, 46081-46092, 46094-46096, 46098-46099, 46101-46107, 46109-46110 bit Tops Claborated by Visiting Leading \$503,284.14 to be paid from the Distribution Account as presented by Virginia Ignatowski, Town Clerk; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, to note for the record the above listed vouchers were paid from the following funds:

General Fund	\$ 306,727.86
Highway Fund	22,421.94
Library Fund	3,802.08
Drainage District	195.85
Fire Protection Districts	153,976.00
Street Lighting Districts	<u> 16,160.41</u>
Total Abstract	\$ 503,284.14

Councilman DeCory - Aye Councilman Slattery - Aye Councilwoman Sperr - Aye Councilman Valerio - Aye Supervisor Dunning - Aye

SUPERVISOR DUNNING: Before we adjourn, I would like to address the comment in

regards to the dog bite.

I will look into some of this, okay? And I will seek counsel for some of the other suggestions that you make. It seems to me that we really need to get legal counsel involved with what we can and can't do or should or shouldn't do. So by all means, we will look into it. No time frame at this point. I won't make any promises there, but I promise you we'll at least look into it.

UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Like I said, I talked to the Assistant to the budget person, Sally -- I forgot the name. She is going to actually talk to the Assessors and -- SUPERVISOR DUNNING: We're talking about something different. I'm talking about

the dog -- the dog bites from the public comments.

UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: I'm sorry. You were behind me.

SUPERVISOR DUNNING: I was just addressing the public comments. We can talk about that in a minute.

The next meeting of the Chili Town Board will be on May 15, 2024 at 7:00 PM in the Town of Chili, Town Hall Main Meeting Room 3333 Chili Avenue, Rochester, NY 14624.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:47 p.m.

vigina Synatusk

